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NOTICE TO SKIPPERS No. 24/2022 

Re.: Temporary closure of the section of the South Oder River in Wrocław between the Mieszczańska 

Lock and the Dmowski Bridge due to construction works on the bridge. 

 

Pursuant to Art. 14 sec. 1(4) of the Act of 20 July 2017 – Water Law (Dz. U. /Journal of Laws/ of 2021, 

item 2233) and Art. 43 sec. 6 of the Act of 21 December 2000 on Inland Navigation (Dz. U. /Journal Of 

Laws/ of 2020, item 1863). 

The "Polish Waters" State Water Holding, Regional Water Management Board in Wrocław, hereby 

informs that due to construction works on the Dmowski Bridge in Wrocław (km 253.36 of the Oder 

River), between 16 August 2022 and 18 August 2022 inclusive, the passage for vessels under this bridge 

will be closed. The area closed to navigation will cover the section between the Mieszczańska Lock and 

30 m downstream of the Dmowski Bridge.  All users of the Oder Waterway are asked to take the situation 

into account in their sailing plans, and the crews of vessels navigating in the indicated area are obliged to 

exercise extreme caution, maintain a safe distance from the structure and strictly adhere to the posted 

navigational signs.  

Current information on the hydrological and navigational situation on the Oder River (navigation 

information) is available on the website of the "Polish Waters" State Water Holding – Regional Water 

Management Board in Wrocław, in the tab CLIENT'S AREA – Hydrological and navigational situation. For 

more information, please contact the Operations Centre of ''Polish Waters'' State Water Holding – 

Regional Water Management Board in Wrocław on weekdays from 8:00 AM to 4:00 PM at 71 32 80 587. 


